
 
 

Governing Board Meeting of March 27, 2013 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George R. Gordon 
Education Center on March 27, 2013.  The meeting began with a reception for newly tenured faculty at 
5:00 p.m., followed by the public meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Reception for Newly Tenured Faculty 
The Governing Board attended a reception for newly tenured faculty in the District Office lobby.  Also 
recognized at this reception was Carol Love, a Los Medanos College employee and the District’s 
Classified Employee of the Year.  Carol will now be considered for the Board of Governors’ statewide 
annual Classified Employees Award. 
 
Conversation on Ethnic Diversity in the District 
A strategic conversation on the District’s ethnic diversity was held by the Governing Board and 
facilitated by DVC’s Peter Garcia.  Community leaders, students and staff participated in the 
conversation and discussed next steps in addressing this issue. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including: 
 
 a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with the Hilltop Community Church for facility 

use for the Nursing Program pinning ceremony; 
 
 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with the State of California, Department of 

Rehabilitation to provide support services to students in the Department of Rehabilitation 
Workability III Program; 

 
 a new District agreement with Jessica Pitt to provide consulting services for the implementation of 

key regional components of the Trade Adjustment Assistance Community College Career Training 
Grant; and 

 
 a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with Parent Institute for Quality Education to 

provide a nine-week parent training course. 
 

 
 

Sheila A. Grilli, President (Ward III) • John E. Márquez, Vice President (Ward I) • John T. Nejedly, Secretary (Ward IV) • 

Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Vicki C. Gordon (Ward II) • Debora van Eckhardt, Student Trustee 



Election for California Community College Trustees 
The Governing Board voted for the following candidates who are running for the California 
Community College Trustees 2013 board: 
 

 Isabel Barreras, State Center CCD 
 Cy Gulassa, Peralta CCD 
 Jerry Hart, Imperial CCD 
 Brent Hastey, Yuba CCD 
 Louise Jaffe, Santa Monica CCD 
 Jeffrey Lease, San Jose-Evergreen CCD 
 Garrett Yee, Ohlone CCD 

 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION 
OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON APRIL 24, 2013, BEGINNING AT 4:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


